
 

           
Proclamation 

On a motion from Chairman Joe Dill 
Members of Greenville County Council wish to recognize  

 

“Zero Tolerance for Litter” Month 
 
 

WHEREAS, Greenville County has an abundance of natural resources, including clean 
air, water, miles of pristine lakes, rolling hills and scenic mountains; and 
 
WHEREAS, littering is illegal and is a crime against nature and citizens of this state; and 
 
WHEREAS, littering is a danger not only to drivers and pedestrians on our roads,  but it 
also harms community appearance and safety and can lead to a breakdown in the quality 
of life; and 
 
WHEREAS, litter eradication depends on each one of us taking action for litter 
prevention, recycling, conservation and public land stewardship to create a cleaner 
environment and foster economic development; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Greenville County Sheriff’s Office, the County of Greenville, Keep 
Greenville County Beautiful, Keep South Carolina Beautiful, Palmetto Pride, and law 
enforcement agencies statewide work to involve people in community improvement and 
to promote individual responsibility for a clean environment; and 
 
WHEREAS, South Carolina law enforcement agencies serve to preserve the beauty of 
our state and prevent acts that diminish that beauty and further works to ensure safety of 
citizens of South Carolina, 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, Greenville County Council does hereby proclaim the month of 
April 2012, as 

“Zero Tolerance for Litter” Month 
 

   Signed on this the 17th day of April 2012 
 
                                               ____________________________ 

         Herman G. “Butch” Kirven, Chairman 
                    Greenville County Council 

 

                                          


